## TULSA GMC LUNCH BUNCH

Founders Glyn & Melrose Trimble (1999)

## December7, 2018

The Tulsa GMC Lunch Bunch met today for the monthly luncheon at the Golden Corral located at East 71<sup>st</sup> Street and South Mingo Road in Tulsa. There was a total of 20 in attendance.

Present wereBernie Baldwin, Clyde Jones, Jim & Betty Haynes, Chuck & Anne Meyers, Robert & Marilyn Musgrove, Fred & Peggy Pitezel, Ken & Doree Broostin, John & Teresa Broostin, Larry & Joanna Potts, Geoffrey & Peggy Alexander, Monte & Helen Jestes.

Two GMC motorhomes made it to the outing at Osage Hills State Park the weekend before Thanksgiving. The Musgroves arrived early Thursday afternoon with Geoffrey Alexander coming a couple of hours later. Larry called to say that he and Joanna were canceling because of power steering issues with their new (to them) SOB. Everything worked out though with everyone meeting at the Pawhuska Mercantile for breakfast on Friday morning. The topics of conversation, of course, included the power steering issue on the Potts coach, plus some 12-volt issues that Geoffrey wanted to discuss. Both motorhomes are repaired now, with Geoffrey and Peggy taking their coach to western Oklahoma to visit family over the Thanksgiving holiday.

The Musgroves stayed at Osage Hills until Saturday. While taking a walk late Friday afternoon, they observed (from a distance) someone taking a picture of the GMC motorhome. Owners of these old coaches know this is not that unusual a happening. Shortly after arrival back at the coach, a vehicle stopped and out stepped Dave Wilson who is a member of GMC Classics. The Musgroves know Dave and Jan from several years ago when they were much more active at RVing than they are now. Dave and Jan were in the area to spend Thanksgiving with family. What a nice surprise to see them!!

**Reminder**: Ken and Doree Broostin are hosting the Christmas Party on December 15<sup>th</sup> at around noonish. A wrapped gift in the \$20 range is suggested if you want to be part of the gift exchange. Attendees are asked to bring your favorite finger food.

Happenings!!

- Peggy Pitezel said that 24 family members were gathered at Clyde's to celebrate Thanksgiving.
- Doree said that 10 family members came from Kentucky to join them for Thanksgiving, and to celebrate Ken's birthday.
- Ken and Doree's son-in-law, Marty, participated in the Tulsa 5K Turkey Trot on Friday after Thanksgiving.
- The Musgrovesalso participated in the Turkey Trot along with their daughter, Elizabeth and grandson, Christopher. The Musgroves walked the distance.
- Renee's Mom is in the hospital.
- Joanna and Larry's son, Joseph and his family, are participating in the Grand Lake Christmas Boat Parade this year.
- Sharon Eimen is at Grand Lake with son, David, and daughter-in-law, Cindy who also have a boat in the Christmas Boat Parade.

See you next month.

The Tulsa GMC Lunch Bunch

GMC Classics/Tulsa link: <a href="http://gmcclassics.com/rallies/tulsa.html">http://gmcclassics.com/rallies/tulsa.html</a>

Like us on Facebook - GMC Motorhome Tulsa